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those are worked out in different places. Interim Provost Neumann stated there is never a good 
time to do restructuring; the College of Business and Technology underwent restructuring seven 
or eight years ago, and there was a kind of pause during that time. She stated that newly created 
units in that college revisited their DWEs, and it did not take very long. She observed there are a 
lot of commonalities within the DWEs while still providing room for those special situations that 
are unique to certain disciplines. Senator Allison said she understood that DWEs could not be 
reopened within the contract period, but Interim Provost Neumann clarified that DWEs can be 
reopened if a unit experiences restructuring. She said that departments do not get the chance to 
consider changing these documents very often, but when restructuring happens, areas that are 
impacted will be allowed to combine or modify them as necessary.  
 
Senator Macchi asked if there will be a time when faculty hear from the administration what the 
new plan of attack is regarding enrollment and how faculty 
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information that was presented to the BOT was based on that point in time and will be revisited 
after the tenth day numbers are solidified for 2018 data. She said that Trustees were presented 
with a list of low-
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Senator Dimitrov observed that the proposed name of the Department of Mathematics and 
Philosophy was originally the Department of Math, Logic, and Philosophy. He asked if the 
program realignment was in mind at the time this department name was rejected and if the School 
of Computer Sciences is considering merging into a Department of Logic, Language, and 
Information Sciences. Interim Provost Neumann responded that the realignment was not 
considered when the original proposed name for the Department of Mathematics and Philosophy 
was rejected; they are discreet events. Regarding Computer Sciences being subsumed into a 
Department of Math, Logic, and Philosophy, Interim Provost Neumann replied there is no plan to 
rename the School of Computer Sciences, but this is the type of suggestion that could be brought 
out during this time period for feedback over the next couple of months. Chairperson Pynes 
suggested that senators email Interim Provost Neumann with any further questions.  
 

B. Student Government Association Report – None  
 

C. Other Announcements 
 
1. Establishing Additional Communication Channels with WIU Board of Trustees Members 

 
Chairperson Pynes explained that a public comment period is allowed at each Board of 
Trustees (BOT) meeting before discussion begins on the agenda items; during the meeting 
itself, there is very little discussion, and general audience members or representatives from 
the constituent table are not allowed to ask questions. He thinks this results in the Trustees 
being rather walled off. Chairperson Pynes stated that the intention is not to summon Trustees 
to a Faculty Senate meeting, but he observed that Senate meetings are open meetings, so if 
two or more Trustees attend there would be no violation of the Open Meetings Act. The 
Executive Committee would like to see Faculty Senate determine a way that the Senate can 
interact in a more collaborative manner with the BOT.  

 
Chairperson Pynes announced that the University Professionals of Illinois (UPI) contract 
specifies that Faculty Senate 
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requests; 13 requests for New Start; 41 readmission appeals; 26 requests for appeal of 
freshman or transfer admission denials; and two disruptive student hearings. 
Additionally, CAGAS considered eight appeals for exceptions to the University policy of 
scheduling activities during final exams and two cases of falsification of admission 
applications. The CAGAS Chair received 78 reports of academic integrity incidents last 
year, up slightly from the 75 received in 2016-17. Senator Dimitrov asked if readmission 
appeals are heard by a subcommittee; Senator Maskarinec replied that they go to the full 
council. 
 
N O OB JECTIO NS TO THE REPO RT  

 
 B. Council on Campus Planning and Usage (CCPU) 
  (Erin Taylor, Chair, 2018-2019) 
 
  1. Annual Report (Hal Marchand, Chair, 2017-2018) 
 

Dr. Marchand announced that Erin Taylor was elected as this year’s chair, and Jongho 
Lee was elected as secretary. Both are from Political Science. Last year’s monthly CCPU 
meetings dealt with the charge to consider a possible Pets on Campus policy. Dr. 
Marchand told senators that CCPU received excellent input from Facilities Management 
Director Ken Griffin; he hopes that Mr. Griffin and his team will be able to play an even 
larger role on CCPU this year as there are issues they would like to address with the 
council. Dr. Marchand expressed his thanks to those who provided input into the possible 
Pets on Campus policy, including Digger Oster, Mike Waters, Scott Harris, and Angela 
LaFrance, as well as to those serving on CCPU last year.  
 
NO OB JECTIO NS TO THE REPO RT  
 
Chairperson Pynes stated that the Senate Executive Committee has asked that the CCPU 
Chair or a member of CCPU be included on the new Space Task Force announced during 
the July press conference. He stated that the BOT asked that this task force be created, 
but they did not realize that a committee already exists for this type of work. 

 
 C. Council on Curricular Programs and Instruction (CCPI) 
  (Anita Hardeman, Chair, 2018-2019) 
 
  1. Annual Report (Anita Hardeman, Chair, 2017-2018) 
 

CCPI last year approved 33 new courses (compared to 28 the previous year), two 
experimental courses (275/475), three cross-listings, two multiple title requests, and 35 



8 
 

 D. Council on General Education (CGE) 
  (Keith Holz, Chair, 2018-2019) 
 
  1.  Annual Report (Keith Holz, Chair, 2017-2018) 
 

Chairperson Pynes explained that the General Education Review Committee (GERC) 
report will come before Faculty Senate at its next meeting; the Executive Committee 
wanted to provide enough time for consideration 
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    Dr. Eathington pointed out that overall athletic GPAs for WIU student-athletes was 3.12 

in Fall 2017 (University GPA: 3.03) and 3.14 in Spring 2018 (University GPA: 3.07). 
Ten percent of Fall 2017 student-athletes and 13 percent of Spring 2018 student-athletes 
had GPAs of 4.00, while 63-64 percent each semester last year had GPAs of 3.0 or 
higher. 

 
    NO OB JECTIO NS TO THE REPO RT  
 
 G. Council for International Education (CIE) 
  (TBD, Chair, 2018-2019) 
 
  1. Annual Report (Davison Bideshi, Chair, 2017-2018) 
 
   Dr. Bideshi hopes that a chair for the coming year will be elected at tomorrow’s CIE 

meeting. CIE last August received feedback from the Executive Committee to its 
proposed changes to policies and procedures and focused on those issues throughout the 
year. The council invited deans to one of their meetings and appreciated hearing feedback 
on the state of international education on the campus. CIE was asked by GERC to 
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 H.  Summer School Committee (SSC) 
   (TBD, Chair, 2018-2019) 
 
   1. Annual Report (Tae Yang, Chair, 2017-2018) 
 
     The Summer School Committee conducted a survey of students during Spring 2018 

regarding their preferences for summer classes. According to the report, 668 students 
chose to participate in the survey; their average age was 27, with 35 percent identifying 
as male, 59 percent as female, and .4 percent as other. Seventy percent of the respondents 
hold a summer job, and 12.6 percent have a summer internship. Transfer students were 
almost 37 percent of the respondents to the survey. Seventy percent of the respondents 
said they were considering taking a summer school course, and 72 percent of respondents 
would prefer to a summer course online. A question directed only at international 
students asked how likely they would be to take a summer school course at WIU if it 
were offered at the in-state rate; 50 percent answered they were “most likely” to take 
advantage of this.  

 
     Forty-six percent of respondents have taken summer school courses at other institutions 

for reasons such as cheaper tuition at a local community college (21.4%), to lighten the 
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students to professors in WID courses. Currently, the maximum enrollment for a WID 
course is set at 25, which the Committee considers to be high. Dr. Cabal-Jimenez 
explained that one reason this is considered to be high is that WID professors often do not 
rotate and may teach WID courses for many years. She stated the WID Committee may 
want to review the enrollment ceiling in order to improve the experience of both students 
and instructors in WID classrooms.  
 
Nathan Miczo will be next year’s WID Committee chair. Dr. Cabal-Jimenez told senators 
it has been an extraordinary experience to chair the WID Committee.  
 
Senator Boynton remarked that in the Department of History faculty take turns teaching 
WID courses. She asked if the WID Committee is supposed to have a student 
representative or if one is not provided for them. Dr. Cabal-Jimenez responded that the 
Committee is supposed to have a student representative; the Committee did have a 
student member in the fall but he left the committee and they did not receive a 
replacement from SGA.  
 
Senator Tarrant remarked that RPTA’s WID course is 200-level, but he thought that WID 
courses had to be 300- -
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Traffic and Parking Committee 
Wanmoo Koo, Mgmt/Mktg  replacing Amanda Divan 2021   At-large 
 
University Technology Advisory Group (UTAG) 
Miguel Narvaez, Kinesiology  replacing Wanmoo Koo  2021   E&HS 
 
There were no further nominations, and the slate of candidates was declared elected. Senator Boynton told Quad 
Cities senators that the Nominating Committee is still looking for a WIUQC representative for the Internet 
Technology Advisory Committee and asked for their help in finding a candidate. 
   
IV. Old Business – None  
 
V. New Business 
 

A. Ad Hoc FYE Program Review Committee 
 
 1. Revision to Charge 
 

As a follow up to a discussion at the Executive Committee with Interim Provost 
Neumann, ExCo has proposed adding an additional charge to the ad hoc FYE Program 
Review Committee – 
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